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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, WBwW MEXICO

MAY 12, 1959

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1663 Application of British American 011l Produc-
ing Company for permission to institute a :
water injection project in San Juan County,
New Mexico,; and for the promulgation of
special rules and regulations in connection
therewith. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order authorizing it to in-
stitute a water injection project in the :
Bisti~Lower Gallup 01l Pool to inject water :
into the Lower Gallup formation through two :
wells in Sections 1 and 12, Township 25 :
North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant further proposes that
special rules and regulations be promualgated:
governing saldé project, inciuding the rignt !
to transfer allowables from injection wells :
to producing wells. . :

e o0 we 'Y

* &% ov

Daniel 8. Nutter, Examliner.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The first case this morning will be Case 1663.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1663. Application of British Ameri
can 011 Producing Company for permission to institute a water in-
jection project in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the prom]
gation of special rules and regulations in connection therewith.

MR. ERREBO: Burns Errebo of Modrall, Seymour,Sperl-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAwW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




TP —— ‘ing, Roehl & Harrls of Albuquerque, appearing on behalf of the

I am district engineer of the northwest district.

a British American Oil Producing Company. We will have one wifﬁeas
this morning, and he 1s here and may be swérne
| (Witness sworn)
, WAYNE ROGEHRS,
; esllagd as o uibness, having been [irst duly sworn on oath, testi-
| fied as follows:
' DIRECT EXAMINATION
" : BY MR. ERREBO:
§ :Q Will you state your name?
’ é ' 1 A Wayné Rogers. |
o E Q In what capacity are you employed by the British
f American 01l Produeing Company, Mr. Rogers?

Have you ever testified before this Commission?

A

Q
‘ A " No, sir.
- Q Will you briefly give the Examiner the experience

‘ .
o gy AT A4

that you have had, and also your education?

A I graduated from Texas A & M College in 1949 with a

A e 14, S e DR

“B. S. degree in petroleum engineering. I worked for British

American for ten years; two years as production engineer in Eést

e R

Texas and Gulf Coast, two years as field engineer in Wyoming,

[VNRR X

two years in the general offlce, assistant to the chief englneer,

Nt e

district engineer in ths Central district, superintendent in

Southern Uklanoma, now digtrict enginéér in the Northwest district.

e
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cluded actual work on water floods?

A I have had experlence in that, yes, sir.

Q And is also included experience in reservoir engin-
éering?

A Yes, Sir-‘

MR. ERREBO: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.
{Whereupon, British American?
Exhibits were marked for

identification.)

Q . Mr. Rogers, will you now refer to what has been

marked Exhibit No. 1, and explain to the Commission Exa@inér what

vthatrméans; what it shows?

A Exhibit No. 1 shows the area in question, which 1s

the harrier system that we propose to put into effect between theg

proposed West Bisti Unit, which is currently in engineering study,

and the Sunray, I call it the central Bisti Unit. It alac shows
the two British American wells, the Marye No. 2, and the Marje No.

5, that we are asking for authority to convert from producing

“wells to water injection wells along this barrier system. It alsd

shows the three wells that Sunray proposes to make into the water

injection wells along the east side of the barrier.

Q How will you identify the wells which are involved,

*both British American and‘also Sunrayts wells?

A w Mawnwra A 1
ey 3 aaalg S NT. <, d o L ¥ 18

British American Marya

8

]

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691

Eﬁiﬁﬁiﬁ.ﬁﬁ-ll.-IIIIIIIIIIIIIlllll..llllllIlII-“lIIllIl.lIIIlIIIIlIIII.III‘.IIIIi.Ii....ﬁ.n...;.-....Ii..n..-...“....-.....M.“;..ﬁ



W AT L NPT A= N LG

A 3 Y e AT,

o R

sgapA

1 AR R, e DT

i,

the line which strikes that, llies to the east of the east bounq-

No. 5, and the Sunray Federal "C" 5, and the Federal "C" 3, and
then the well that 1s -- has been used as the injection well 1n,
the Pilot LPG Well, we propose to convert it also into water 1in-

jection.

Q Now, the proposed Sunray Unit lies to the east of

ary of the British Amerlcan Marye lease lying in Sections 1 and
12 of Township 25 North, Range 13 West, is that correct?
A That is correct.

Q And the British American proposed West Blsti Unit

lies to the west of that line, is that correct?

A des, sir.

Q Actually, that Unit is still in its:formative stagegy;
is it not?

A' It is in the engineering stages. We have almost

dompléted the engineering Stage.
Q ,_ And would you say that itis nearing completion inso-

far as the consummation of the Unit is concerned?

A It is down to where we will actually start‘negotygtf

ing for unitizaﬁion, yves, sir.

Q Will you proceed?

A Well, the Exhibig also shows the British Americean
Marye lease, and the lease there in Section 35 of Township 26
North, 13 West 1s also the Marye lease there. ‘It shows the pro~

ducing wells and the dry holes in that immedlate area.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAaW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW M&XICO
FPhone CHapel 3-6671
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age which ocovers Section 1 and Seotion 12, and Section 35 is all

"13entity of ownership is concerned?

Q  You sare saying, then, that the British Amerlican acre
one lease, 1s that oorrectf

A Thaet is correct.

Q And that was all a part of the same base lease,
islthat_@orrect, that was lssued by therU. S. Government? |

A Yes, sir. :

Q Now, do you have any idea why you éall one the Mary§

Mp" gnd one Marye?.

A No, sir, I don't know. That was prior to my time. |

Q But that has no significance whatsoever as far as

A - No, sir.

Q And you have been informed by persons within your
Company, who have such iﬁformation, that the royalty ownership as
well as the working interest ownership insofar as sections 35, 1,
and 12, is one and the same and is jdentical, is that correct?

A ;That i1s correct. |

7 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Rogers, does that also irclude ovep
riding royaltles? |

A Xeé, gir.

Q (By Mr. Errebo) Do you have anything further that

you care to mention before we go to the next Exhiblt? -

A No, sir, I dontt.
Q- Will you then

rafar to Exhibits 2 and 3, and igentij

-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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It shows a sketch -~ gives a sketch showing tne perforated inter-

 forations below zone 1 of the Gallup sand. We also propose o sei

" coated tubling for injection purposes, then into zons 1.

‘cemented from a total depth of u982‘up to 1375. Now,. the surface

 surface. And Marye No. 5, the top of the cement behind the 5%

them, and explain what 1s reflected on those Exhibits?
A Exhibits 2 and 3, they are both compvrable. Exhibijy
2 1s for Marye No. 2, Exhibit 3 is for Marye No. 5, the two pro-

ducing wells that we propose to make into water injection wells.

val, the top of the Gallup sand, the total depth, where the 5%

casing is set, top of the cement, where the 9 5/8 surface pipe 1is

set. It also shows the proposal that we have in mind>cf injecting
water into these two wells down the tubing string. We will set -+
we propose to set a ﬁpidge plug or squeeze cement off the per~

a packer on the tubing, keeping the water within the plastic.

this BDxliibit reflscts, does 1t not,

&L
2
C
=z
}-
oid
Q
l-.J
l-h
QO
<
(4}

that the casing 1s cemented Lo the surface?

A No, slr, it does not. The casing in Marye 2 is
pipe, which is set at 230 feet, is cemented from 230 feet to the

is at 4270. -The 9 5/8 is cemented from its casing point of 225
feet to the surface. |

Q Now, in Exhibit No. 2, you made a study of the log
of this well?

A v“Yes, sir.

Q And right now all of the perforations shown are

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691
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opened, are they not?.

A That 1s correct.
Q This well is being pumped?
A Yes, sir.

Q You propose to inject intc the upper portion of the
Lower Gallup sand, isntt that correct? .

A That ié correct.

~Q “And for what reason?
A The development of the second and third zone 1s

primarily east of thisg barrier line that we are mentioning, talk-
ing about, to the hest; we feel there would be very little or
pfacticaii& no secondary recovery possibility 1h the second and

third zones, or very little.

Q Actually those zones contribute little, if any, to
the current production from those wells. isntt that correct?
| A | Thatts correct.
Q As a matter of fact, your Exhiblt No. 3 shows that

the entire Gallup secticn has not even been pdfforated, does it
not?
| k. A That is correct.

Q ™o you have anything further that you would care to
give with regard to these two Exhibits?

A No, sir.

Q Now, will you refer to your Exhibit No. j? Briefly

explain it.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS -
ALBUQUERQUE., NEwW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691
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" “depth of 2600 feeii. We 58

A That 1a a sketch of the surface equipment we propose
to use on the two injection wells. We propose -- No. l} there is

2 two-inch flaco. meter. which will measure accurately the

volume of water to be’injected into each of these two wells. Therje

will be one on each of the two zones.

Q There will be the same wellhead assembly on each wel

and that 1s typically shown on Exhibit No. }?

A Yes, sir.
Q Is there anything furphér you have in regard to tnat
Exhibit?
WA No, sir. o o o R
) Will you state at this time where British American

‘plans to obtain the water which it will inject into these wells,

~if this apglication is granted?

A Wé”have drilled a well, a sketch of that:is shown or

Exhibit No. 5, we call our Douthit water supply Well No. 2. It ig
- on the Déuthit 1ease. It is located approximately in the NW of
the SE of Sectlon 28, 26 North, 13 West. The exact footage is

shown here on this Exhibit.

@  Actually, that well is not shown on the plat?
A No, sir, it 1s not. -
Q However, that is the section which 41s immediately

west of Section 277
A Yes, sir. This well was recently drilled to a total

-~d 7
[%4

7=inch casing et 2509. The 7-inch

1,

DEARNLEY - MEIER &x ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. Mew MEXICO
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or total depth. We cemented the 7-inch casing from 2,032 feet to

the surface..

Q And this will be producing from what formation?

A This water production is from the Cliff House Menefe
sands.

Q Now, 46 you have any information as to whether or no
this is a blanket sand in the area of this portion of the Bisti
Fleld?

A It 1s our opinion that it is a blanket sand, yes,sir

Q Now, have you maée any tests to détermine the capabi

1ty of the Douthit No. 2 to procduce water?

Ai" Yes, sir, we have.

Q Is that information reflected on your Exhibit No. 67|
A Yes, sir.

Q' Will you refer to that Exnibit and explain 1t?

A- Por tasting this well, we ran a Etring of tubing and

~ bplanned an n.: Amerada pressure bomb at the bottom to try to get

pressure reading. We injected gas down the tubing because it was

available snd near the site; injected gas down the tubing and

1ifted the water out through the annulus. Exhibit No. 6 shows the
water supply capability curve, which indicates that we were, well

for exsnple, where we have steady flow, we were able to produce

approximately 5,750 barrels per day, had 500 pounds cf pressure on

the bomb, the bomb being at the bottom of the tubing. We also

T

.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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all of your water samples throughout the country.

11

preoduced a

on the pressure bomb. The well was shut in two different periods

while 1t wasg being tested; voth times 1t reached g static fluig
~level of 858 feet from the surface.

Q Now then, from the study of the capability of tnis

81l Lo produce water, is it your opinion that it will produce

sufficient water to furnish the British American wells with water

for their injection program?

A For the barrier system, yes, sir.

Q Now, is British American and Sunray Mid-Continent

011l Company entering into any type of relationship with regard to

Sunray's obtaining water from this well?

A Yes, sir.

Q And is 1t your opinion that this well will also Pro-

duce sufficient water to enable Sunray to inject water into their

injection wellg?
A Yes, sir.

Q Now, with regard to the chemical properties of this

water, has a test been made?

A Yes, sir. We had & chemiesal analysis run by Producﬁion

Properties,

Incorporated in Dallas, Texas, the concern that rugs

Q And is that shown on Exhibit 72

A Yes, sir.

Is there anything significant that you would like to

CEARNLEY . MEIER B: ASSOCIATES
GEMNERAL LAw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEeXico
Phone CHopel 3-6491
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call to the Examinert?s attention at this time which is refliected

|

. | on this Exhiblt?

A The chemical analysis of the water shows that

|
! . , should be contained 1in 2 closed system to minimize the corrosion
|

' effect.

Q Now, that corrosive effect will arise from the pres-

ence of what chemical properﬁy?
AR s well, the hyarogen sulfide, ! think is the main one.

Q Now, the tendency of a water that has hydrogen sul-

fiés_in 1t is to corrode ateel and iron when it 1s brought into

i
]
? v contaét with steel and iron in the presencé of oxygen OT, in other I
| | v E words, in air, is that correct? |
i: o 'éfrw A That is correct.‘ :
o <é - o f Q You plan to minimize that, No. 1, by keeping & closdd
;,; % system whereby this water will not come fn contact with the area,

e TR AR R ALY . CSUIO B o

PR WA T T

‘1s that right?
A Yes, sir.

Q And No. 2 by using cement 1ined pipe; 1s that rightf

A We proyose to use cement 1ined pipe in the weter

supply 1ines and the injection lines.
Q Do you feel, then, that eny aifficulty will arise

jn your program of injection as & result of the precautions which

you have taken?

A We think definitely we will minimize any effect by

ﬂ:j . taking these precautions, yes, sir.

. DEARNLEY - MEIER 8& ASSOCIATES
. N L o GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUGUINAYVE New MFEXICO

Phone CHapsl 3.6691
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o  Now, haue
l

termine the compatability

A Yes, sir, _Production Properties,

Incorporated also
made compatability tegpg

will be compat

on water,when it comes in contac

"~ Would hagvye no detrimental effect .

th regapg to that Exj
hibige - |

the Pressures whichp you plan to

two Britiah.American Wells?

A We made watep injectivigy tests on the Douthit ugn
3.

‘Q And is that shown on youp Exhibit yo, 82

A No, sirp,

it 1s not -- éXcuse me ~- yeé,
xhibit §,

the injecti

vity test ig shown on g

here;

West.,
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i
} A Yes, sir.
| . ’ Q Now, ‘Mr. Rogers, your application also asks for the
]
|

T : authorization to trensfer allowables from injection wells to pro-

that 1line? What I mean is, do you propose to, say, transfer the

i : ducing wells. Do you have any proposals or recommendations along

g T

entire allowable from an 1njeotion well to one producing well?
TR - weg, sir. 1 would suggest on the current GOR, or the

1ast GOR tes?t taken, we tried to maintain the producing rate at

125 barrels per day or less, which would give us the top allowablé,
P S any, of 108 or 10, whatever 1t is. We have also tried to stay

about 125 percent above the currenﬁ allowable when we make these

tests. We would propose to take tests again showing that the well

-

might he able. to make 1O or 150, or gomething 1ike that, and ther
wry vo proportionate it out to the other wells in the lease. Not

all from one well, no, sir.

Q And then, of course, 2 transfer would be to other

z . . P el
:mmwmmwJ:‘oiy\m-.-‘ml:'m‘\ﬂ&ﬁ‘vr.wm- s

wells on the same basic lease, right?

A

[V e Sl B’

MR. ?AYNE: I belileve thatts all. Thank you.

s =

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of ¥r. Rogsrs?

e i

ant

et TN P AR st e S

A May I do this, retract one statement that I made?

The man over the phone did glve ms the one on the produced water.

\p"

- T had momentarily forgotten that I do have i1t nere 1in pencil sket

A

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NeEw Mexico
Phone CHapel 3-6591
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MR, NUTTER. Yes, sir,

.~ | eand Can'read it o
,,ﬂ\ )

A

The dissolved 8011d wag
Parts per miil

ion, iron wag 87,

e 30,850,
bhates Zéro. rThe test of hydrog

carbondioxide 171,

en sulfides, Zero, OXygen Zero,

MR, NUTTER,

Do you have anything further?,
No, sip,

A Sir, 1 didntt inteng to

oPened, by the microlog

!9 three feet of micro-
log Pay in the Douthi ¢ 3. Considepably,mc“e than that ig4 Opened /
bdt it only ha; three feet of net pay opn the markep log

/ Q In hoy 3

arge an intervals
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. was approximately 100 feet. In Marye No. 2 we had perforated frong

with three feet of maximum pay in

Q As a matter of fact, the perforations that you pro-
pose to inject to aré closer to 20 than =--

A In the Marye No. 5 it would be 20 feet, yes, sir,
and Marye No. 2 it would be 18 feet.

Q Do you have an idea of how much actual microlog pay
youtve got in those intervals?

A We have -- in Marye No. 2 we have perforated 18
;eet; we have 10.7 feet of microlog pay. In the Marye No. 5 we
havéréb;feet'pérforated; we nave 1.7 feet of microlog pay s@ctién.

Q So, despite the féct you have much léss perforatsad
intervel in thesé two wells, you have more microlog pay than you
do in the other well?

A Yes, sir.‘ When I mentioned that hundred feet, all
I was doing -~ if yoﬁ look at Marye No. 5, for example, wWe have

in that well effectively perforated from 4820 down to 4914, which

4858 with blank zones down to 4964, which is a little over 100
feet. I was presuming that in the other well we might have that
much in it;' T dontt have the record on 1t. T khow fhat consider-

ably more than three feet was perforated. All that indicates thai

4
that well we were able %o put

P
thege volumes of water -- inject these volumes of water at certaln
pressures, which indicates on the barrier that we can put in 500
to 1,000 barrels per day, which is less than what we are inject-

ing the other pay. We have maybe two or three times more net pay;

AT RO ST B 7R
w3

-
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we can certainly put 1t away at legser rressures.

Q Axe. they perforated on.the three benches?
A Yes, sir.

Q The No. 2 Wellzis perforated on the 37

A Thatts right. h

Q The No. 5 is perforated only in the upper two, cor-
rect? h

- A 1 would have to check a log on that. _Actuaily, youn
Marye No; S-is also perforated'in 1, 2 and 3 bench.

K- well, 1s 1t perforated below h9lu?

A No, sir, but the Marye No. 2 now == I think‘probablﬂ
what you are wondering there, when they completed that well,  they
’perforated everythlng they could possibly perforate in the 1, 2,
>and 3. S

Q so the group of perforations from 1922 to 6k is

not 1n the third bench*

1t is in the third bench on this 1og, i1t just isn't

A
developed, In other words, tbey grabbed every 1ittle foot they
eouldiget. .

Q . How do you kKnow these~lower perforations in these

two wells are not productive at the present time°

A Engineering study of the West Bisti Unit, proposed

West Bisti Unit, shows that as we go weésib
Looking at micrologs, there isntt

from the barrier, the

two sands are not developed.

any -- there 1s very little mtcerolog pay, if any, and 1t certainl)

S
A — =
1 B I R
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1s our assump re -- that

e
contributing'in these W

v
‘ gel below the economic 1imi

! smotion that the wells a
are probably

t they stlll may be pr

|

! ~ only.
|

; Q Bu

well, for examp

. :
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system that we put in theﬁentire field, conserve the gas and put
back'into the ground. We dug this water supply well within three
or four hundred feet from this compressor plant to where we could
use this gas. During the four or five days that the tests were
being run periodically, that gas was being dissipated because it
was picking up hydrogen sulfide. If we find it more economical
ﬁb use the gas for a permanent gas 1ift of the water supply, we

will have to set a separator to separate the gas from the water,

and also scrubbers to get the hydrogen sulfide and other adverse

chemicals out of the gas back into the compressor plant, and we
plan to put in a rotation system taking the rest back into our

regular gathering system and putting it back into the ground as

. we\are doing now. By so doing, we will be using the energy from

~ the gas, but we will be wasting no gas by this rotation system.

Q Is that the plan of British American, to use that
f procedure?
A That 1s the plan we have in mind, this wellws com=~

pleted very recentiy, and what we have done, we have taken thils

1. energy over there to see what kind of water supply we have.

su saigd in your remarks, 1if it were eco-

b3
fd
ct
[ 1
[~
‘..b
[ ]
-
bY
&

nomic <to do that?
A My reason for saying that, the engineering depart-
ment 1s also looking at the possibility of putting a reader pump

in there which would necessitate electricity; eclectricity 1lsntt

available. We dontt think we could.. go to a beam pump or a

- b
B L]
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I . @ . Is that into each well?
A Yes, sir. |
Q So you will be injecting from a thousand to two

casing punp ~- I mean & beam wilth a casiné fump; we wouldntt
get the volume we need. In my opinion right now, tentatively,
right now, I think gas would be the most economlical means of lift-
ing.

Q Including reprocessing the gas and stripping off.
the hydrogen sulfide?

| A Yes, sir.
Q In any event, British American will use a reader

system or .beam pump, which wouldnt?i require gas or will strip
the gas and reseal 1t7? -

A . Reseal 1t or put 1t back in the ground wlthout wast-~
ing it, yes, sir.

1+] \ You will do one of the two things?

A Yes,_sir,‘or T might add a foupth; a Peerless
turret pump, which we will not use. It is a £ ourth mechanism
thapre might look at.

Q -Noﬁ; Mr. Rogers, when you ‘start 1njecting -=- what
1is your ﬁ;;p§;ed 1njé§fion rate into the two walls? |

| A We have picked a rate from 500 to a thousand barrelj

range which we think will certainly -- we think we would inject

a volume sciie place in between those two figures.

thousand barrels into your two wells there?
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A " Yes, sir. Now, I might mention this:- this agéiﬁ
would have to come back’to the agreements that are being worked
out between Sunray and British. There may be a difference of opin-
ion there. I ﬁould say a thousand would be maxlmum in any well.

- Concaivably we might finally agree that it should.be 200, 300 or
}00 barrels per day, but in our thinking it Shouldvbé from 500 to
e thousand barrels per day per well.

) Now, is this thing planned so thét the.iﬁjection of
water into your two wells as well as the injectlon of water into
the Sunray wells will commence at approximately the same time?

A They should start -- they will start at the samé

)ktime, yes, sir. ”See, we will be furnishing water to the Sunray
wells and then the agreement‘will start out on the\sgme day;

Q Now, youlve voided considerable space in that
regervoir by the produétion of oll in the past several years, cor-
 re§£?5 

B A That is correct, yes, sir.

" Q . Now, when you start injecting water, you are going
to hawe a fillup of that voided space. There 1s bound to be somﬁ
oll left in the interval between these injection wells. Now, wheL
jou get this fillup and that water bank goes up there, and the

‘ waqgr from ﬁoth sldes of this Township line meets the oil bank
thet is in the middle, what is going to happen to that oil, how
1s it going to be‘prodﬁced? This fillup, I presume, is going to

trap ﬁhe 0oil from the fillup in between the two sides?

[T W Eag MG PR

“\
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;mostdof that oil even though some from Sunray may be flushing weé?

A I think very probably that in any water flooding
systém, you will run into that where there will be a smailkamount
of oil trapped like that.

Q .Generally, in a water flood system,‘you have a pro-
ducing well in between the two producing wells?

A Yes,vsir. |

Q How are we golng to produce the oil that is trapped
in bétween the two wells here?

A Your flood banké, of course; well,they should ad-
vance relatively the same, but in our opinlon, across %he barrier
system, we believe that we will actually flood out the larger
porfion of the oil that is in place -- remains in place at the
present time. For example, the British American Marye 2 will be
flushing oil;Aof courss, certainly in 21l directlons. The othex

wells will also. I still think that we will be able to flush

the British American may be flushing a little bit east;by putting
in the same.prqportion in each wéil, we will get m§st of the oil
that might be in place.
| Q ‘ Well, is the thickness of the pay and the porosity

the sﬁme from oﬁe well to the next? '

A | The thickness of pay4is different in each well.
Porosity aﬁd‘permeability, we thihk, is relatively average depth.

Q Will the rate of injection be calculated so as to

cause a fillup?
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A I think 1t should be =~
N
- Q “niformly and in each well, considering the amount
of porosity an? voided space. it has to f1117
A 1 think the amount of water injected in sach of the
five wells should be proportionated out,possibly on net sffective
pay.
Q ‘ What is the purpose of the water barrier, Mr.Rogers

later date to water flood.~=-

' to the operators, and the West Bisti Unit will go to water flood-

A The purpose of the water barricr is that British
Americéh and;other companies are proposing the West Bisti Unit by
engineéring study or from engineering study. We proposc to put in

a water flood, what I will call the Central Bisti Unit,to be oper-

ated by Sunray 1s to be an LPG secondary recovery program. Therg-

- fore, wetve got to have the barrier between-the two separaté unit

to protect rights of each side of the barrier system.

Q And itts British American's proposal, then, at a

A Yes, sir.
Q -=- this Unit to the West of this Township line?
A That is correct. We have almost completed all of

the engineering studlies on that. The studies will be presented

ing in the lmmediate future.

Q What sort of a pattern do you anticipate will be us*d

for the water injection?

A ‘On that we are-proposing a, as I call it, a line
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SR drive to where we have a line NF,SW, every other row - of pro=: ..
oS

’ ducing wells to make injection wells out of those.

\
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Q Do you anticipate, Mr. Rogers, that this barrier in

itself actually amounts to a secondary recovery project?

A It is the initial phase in the proposed secondary
project that we have in mind.
| ;, . : . A Q Do you anticipate that the injection of water‘into
s "7'1 ~ theée;five wells will enhance the producing rates of anyrbf'thé'

off setting wells?

P Y o

: A To any of the offsetting wglls?

; Q Yes, sir. |

i A Yes, sir. |
; i | Q 8o, in effect, it will be seccndary recovery in it-

-
4

€

self, wont't it?

AN

A I would say that it will be secondary recovery along

i %‘ the harrier; yes, sir | n o

_"g Q Or increased primary recovery?

";%, A Yes, sir. |

;.g - Q Mr. Rogers, you stated that you had planned to use

| % 8 BOCI, retriévable type packer, but you cculd use a_p&manent type

packer, which 1s pre’ srable in this lnstance and whﬁ?

O VIS

b Well, I know the retrievable type packer would be

P T

A

preferable because at a later date, for some reason that we donft

know: right now, in case we had to work the well over for any

e R

‘:) reason, 1t would save the expense of moving in elther cable tools
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mahner?

A No, sir, we do not.

Q What will be your next water injectlon well to the
northwest from your Marye No. 5%

‘A | Sir, that has not been appréved by the operators. I
can tell you what I think it will be. Tentative plans which have
not beén approved by the other operators in the proposed West
Bisti«phit would be to make the Hospash State No. ) and No. 5 in-
jection wells. No. 5 is located in the SE of the M of 36, 26
North, 13 West. The No. 5 previously mentioned is in the Nﬁ'of

the SE of Sertion 36.

Q@ = And then from there on to the NW, just every alter-
nate row?
A Yes, gir.

- MR, NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Rogers? Mr. Spann?

MR. SPAHN: My name 1ls Charles C. Spanng attorney af

law,>A1buquerque, wa México, representing Phillips Petroleum Com-
pany.

QUESTIONS BY MR. SPANN:

Q ' Mr. Rogers, in other applications before the Commiss-
ion,{ I am referring specifically to Case No. 1559, and Order No.
R-1315 that was €ttered therein, special rule No. 8 was adopted
wherein so-called transfer wells were proved as such only after
application was filed with the Secretary Director of the Commi ss~-

ion, and notice given to the offsetting operators in the area.
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permission to transfer allowable to the well, setting forth therei

be éssigned ﬁp the well. Copies of the application shall be pro-

Now, are you familiar with that rule?

A No, sir, I am not.

Q Well, I would like to read it for the record. Rule
8, and I am referring to Order No. R-1315, Order in Case 1559, whi
is the application of Sﬁnray Mid-Continent 011 Company for an orde
authorizing a gas injection project<in the Bisti-Lower Gallup‘Oil
Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of
special rules and regulations governing said project.

| Rule 8 provides:' "Ne well in the project area shall be

assigned any allowable transferred from any other well or wells in
the project area unless and until said well has been approved by
thevc§mmiséion as a duly authorized !Transfer Well.! To receive/
approval fér any such Transfer Well, the Project opérator shall

file application with the Secretary-Director of the Commission fon
the wellfs current allowable and the maxlmum allowabls which Wwill

vided to all operators owniang acreage offsetting the proration
unit on which the transfer well 1s located. The Secretary-Directd
may designate the well as a Transfer Well subject to the maximum

ekpected allowable for the well if, within 20 days after veceiving

the application, no objection’to the designation 13 received. The'

Secretary~Director may grant lmmediate designation as a Transfer
Well provided walvers of objection are recelved from all such off+

set operators.!

n

r
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Now, would you look at that and tell me 1f you have any
objection to the promulgation of that special rule for your area,
your project? I am referring just to Rule 8.

| A I was reading the formula,
Q Excuse me.
The only objection I possibly would have would be

of the wellls acreage factor, I believe. I would think in this

case that we ought to go to net scre feet of oil in place, pos-

8ibly work on that basis.

- Q Will you have --
A " Otherwise, I have no complaint to make about that
rule, |
Q Wéll,you have an identical rule applicable td‘npﬁe

;f,your gas injection areas, isntt that true?
A Yes, sir. | |
MR. ERREBO: ﬁr. Spann, are yoﬁ advocating -~ 1s
Philllips Petroleum Campény advocating the adoption of Rule 827
| MR. SPANN: Yes. sir. |

MR. ERREBO: And Rule 8 only?

MR, SPANN:  Well, that's the only particular specia]

rule we have that we would like to, yes. We apprové of the pro-
ject as a whole, and would merely suggest that that rule be
sdopted.

MR. ERREBO: Mr. Spann, I believe in ahswer to your

question, the witness actually referred to some of the provisions

N R
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of Rule 9, did he not? Actually, so far as interpreting the rule
Rule 9 has no relation to Rule 8.

MR. SPANN: I ‘d6 so understand.

MR, NUTTER: I think Mr. Spann asked the wiltness if

he had objectlon to the adoption of Rule 9, and the witness re-

~plied that he had no objection.

A Rule 8.

MR. NUTTER: Rule 8, and the witness answered that
he feit»the_acreage factor in Rule ¢ might not be arpropriéte. Da
ﬁbu agree to the adoption of Rule 8 relating to trangfer wells in
the manner in whi@h transfer wells should be désignated as trans-
fer wells, to receive the allowable of other wells? .

A May I have a minute here, please?
| ‘MR. ERREBO: Could we have a minute to study?

MR. NUTTER: Yes. | |

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. ERREBd: Mr. Exaﬁiner, I assune that prior to
transferring the allowable to any given well, in administering
the operation of these rules, the operator so desiring transfer
of the allowable could submit a new production test on the well,
is th#t correct?

MR.‘NUTTER: I presume that a Commisslon Order
entered in this case would prcvide for that, yes, sir. |

MR. ERREBO: I believe we have no objectlon, cer-

tainly, o the inclusivn ui a Fulis similar ¢
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‘project?

we  won't De ﬁutting the gas in, and we will be sedling the

QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Rogers, if my memory serves me correct, after
British American 01l Producing Compary got its gas injection pro-
ject authorized for the Douthit and Marye and Salge leases, as proJ
vided in this Order 1316, they designa?ed or had designated all
of thé wells in this area as transfer wells. Now, would 1t be
your understanding that the fact that the wells were designated

as transfer wells to receive allowables for gas injection wells

up in the noérthwest end of your properties here, would not apply |

to being classified as transfer wells for this water injectlon

A  That is right.
Q@  And that ybu would have to obtain designation as
transfer wellsvfor the water injection project separately and apar
frdm:thé;previous éesignationf

A That is correct. If I may explain there, as soon
as the West Bisti Unit is formed, and we are ready to go into. our

water flood secondary recovery project, at that time certainly

sjsteh and everything, we hope, to El Paso Natural.
‘Q' Now, transfer wells in this instance would be
limited to the Marye lease itself?
A "That\is correct. |
MR. ERREBO: Mr. Examiner, the Marye lease there is

the Marye base lease without relation to Marye "B" or Marye.

vt‘
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_from had locations on there that we made engineering study on. T
cen't look at the map and say which one we actually propose to

drill. We ‘do propose additional drilling in the West Bisti Unit,

WOuld/help us to get some of this oil that we were talking about

- those Touwnshlps?

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Now, you show two 1ocations there

in Seqtion 1, Mr. Rogers. Is British American-drilling or planning

to drill those locations?

A Sir, the map that I had the draftman prepare this

not necessarily each one of these places where the location is
made . |

-Q‘ V'I seef

A - Now, we have the Marye No. 8, which is shown as a
dry hole, there in Section 1,
o ._Q . Yes, sir.

A We have approval from cur management to go back»in

and try to recomplete that well thinking of it as telng a dréin-

age point for secondary oll. Wnether that has any tearing here ont

not, I am not too sure, but there would be a drainage polnt which

as being trapped.

Q Now, Mr. Rogers, ars you acgualnted with the opera-

tion of ILPG injection project in the Four Corners'area there of

A Not completely.

Q You -do have a number of wells in that pro ject, dont$

you?

4
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A Yes, sir.
Q

How much is that well currently producing?
A

It is 200 something ~- no, excuse me, I am sorry =--
127 barrels per day was the May allowable on that well.
Q

As I recall, Mr. Rogers, the Commission.some little
while ago issued an order authorizing allowables in excess of the
standard allowable for the wells in this injeétion project. I
believe the purpose of this excessive allowable was to more pro-
-perly»e§aluate the thing in a lesser length of time. Now, do you
fool that that project has advanced to the point where 1t has beer
”eQaiuated7

A I’do, yes, sir.
Q

s

Do you feel that it is time that maybe thege wells

should be operating under the normal allowable provisions of the

Comml ssion?

A Yes,

‘8ir, and the LPG pilot project, of course,

would be dissolved at +he time we start putting water in for the

water barrier.

Q

excess of the

So then this well would not have an allowable in

standard allowable, but would revert to the top
unit allowable?

A Would revert to the top unit allowable.

Q In the Bisti Pool. And Britlsh American would have

no objection to that?

A Of course, that would be one of the wolls Lhat we
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ald be asking for'additional allowable,

|
Q 1t would be? i
A -- oarned by transfer at the barrier.
. MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Rogers?
Mr. Loar? : , ,
| ~. MR. PAYNE: One moment, please. ' _
- . wEITE: T am Charles White of Santa Fe, New |
Mexico, for Gilbert, White & Gilber?t, appearing on behalf of Sun- - :, ‘
i

5w

‘ ray M

5 out of Tulsa.

BRill Loar, attorney cf Mid-Coniinsm

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Mr. Loar?

QDESTIONS BY MR. LOAR:

pose of this water injection A~

ia- Gontinent 0il Company, and have assoclated with me Mr.
( o q ~ Mr. Rogers, {s the pur

alance injection on the east slde of

will 1t be an attempt to b
Athis common boundary line agalinst the weah side?

A _ Yes, sir.
Q 1 notice that you put a 1imitation,of approximateiy

& thdusand barrels a day on the injectioh.into any of these wells

n*d 1 understand you correctly?
ntt intend to put 2 limita

A I did tion on, bubt by our
engineering study we dontt believe we would want to put, or would

A

put in over & thousand parrels.
4bility in order to

Q Would you not need some flex

Wouldnt!t you

proximately a thousand pbarrels a day?

v in excess of the thqusand/b

maintaln ap
arrels at variou

1 2

- " pesd some flexi 114

4
v

3
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times?
Y_VA 7 I_th}ggmifwypu}§myfmgrgqgg idea to have limitatilon,
yos, sir.
Q Do you think approximately 1500 barrels a day as a

- maximam wouid be sufficlent.-=-

A I would be in complete agreement with that.
Q -~ even though the balance rate might be in the
neighborhood of a thousand barrels or less?

A ~Yes, sir. Thatt!s per well.

Q  Per well?
A Per well, yes, sir. T

'MR. LOAR: That's all,

" QUESTIONS BY MR..NUTTEHR::

Q How about a minimum rate, Mr. Rogers?

A | Do I haverto go that route?

Q fou would have to have a minimum to establish a
barrier. |

A Sir, I dontt believe that British American would eve
want to inject less than‘a minimum, less than three hundred barre
per’day.

Q You think three hundred barrels a day'wou}.a be suf-

ficient to . achieve fillup in an orderly fashion?
A I think the £11lup could be achieved with a greater
rate than that, but in picking a minimum and maximum, I think the

range from three hundred to fifteen hundred a day would be reasons

1ls

ble.
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~ MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

-~

BY MR. ERREBO:

Q Mr. Rogers, actually what you are asking for here
ig a -- asking the Commission to allow a rate which will give the
operators, ér the operator in this instance, flexibility in in-
jecting water into thsse wells according to the developments as
théy may occur in the injection program?

A That 1s correct.

Q@ = In other words, you may want to inject more or less
at various times? :

Yes, sir.

A
Q Now, with regard to the_barriér system, as a whole,

which you are proposing here and which Sunray will iater propose

today, do you.cogsider that essential to the institution of your

‘overall program of water flood 1n the ﬁrobosed Wést Bisti Unit?
A I think it is essential to hove 1t between the two

secondary pro jects.

Q Is that interval part of that?--
A - Yes, slr.
Q As ra . result of the institution of water flooding

on the West Bisti Unlt, you expect to recover substantial addi-
tional amounts of oll which would not otherwise be recovered, is

that true?

A Yes, sir.
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| meay be excused.

Q And-cefﬁaiﬁly;’theﬁ; theréa&itional oll recovered
under that plan would far exceed the poésibility of any loss tnat
nlght oceur from oil boing snbrapped in the barrier area, isn'i
that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q And actually with the injection wells being staggersed
along therline; on each side of the line, there ls not much pos-
sibility, is there, of oil being entrapped?

| A I think the possibility is slim, that we would trap

much oil in the barrier system between the injection wells.

Q It would be a relatively small amount?
A Yes, sir.
Q hlso, in order to institute this system of water

flooding, which you propose, which will be in the upper part of

the Gallup, isnt't that correct, =--

A .yés, sir.
Q- -- you will plug off the lower zones?
A In the two injection weils?
o Q Yes. |
A Yes, sir.

MR. ERREBO: I believe thatts all.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? The witness

(Witness excused)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REPORTERS
LU ERYUE, INEYY MEAIGLY

Phone CHupel 3-6691

L________;jli-lna------#-nm-nulzl;
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‘tor, has no objection to the granting of the apﬁliéatién. And by

i Aﬁérédé'doééwﬁot own any properties within the immediate vicinity

wish to offer in this case?

MR. WHITE: Sunray Mid-Continent as an offset opera-

way of information to the Commission, it is the present intention
of Sunpay Mid-Continent to fully cooperate with the applicant in
fhe establishment and maintenance of a water barrier.

MR. KELLAHIW: Jason Xellahin of Kellahlin & Fox,

Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing for Amerada Corporation. Whille

of this pérticular project, it is felt that this is an essential
part of the overall plan for secondary recovery in this Pool, and
Amerada ié in accord with the application of British American.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Spann? |

MR. SPANN: Phillips Petroleum Company, as an opera-
tor in the lmmediate vicihity, approves the application. However,
they would urge the adoption of a special rule or regulation
similar to Rule 8 in Order No. R-1315, which 1s the zpproval of
the project wells by theisécpétary—Director. : <

MR. NUTTER: Angone else? If mot, we will take the
case under advisement and take a ten-minute recess., '

(Recess)

DEARNLEY - MEIFR & ASSOCIATES
. GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEeXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691
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‘My Cormission Expires:

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COURTY OF BERNALILLO ; o

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexlco, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
01l Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewrliitten transcript by me, and that the same 1s a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ablility.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, thezggng day of KA ,

1959, in the City of Albuquerque, Ccunty of Bernalillo, State of

- New Mexico.

‘ '7éz;' E%TARY€;M£§157

; 2L nearing of Case No.. 4 "y
the Exzniner ’/V' 19ﬁ.

heard by me on...

N
“’!!:Lué

Ne

October 5, 1960

, Examiner

>ico 01l Cons

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REFPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE., NEw MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Ve
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ' :
' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION |

© COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
! THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i 5oih in Township 25 North, Ra"ge 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New {
. Mexico, ,

CASE NO. 1463 4

o Order No, R-—_;‘_‘é&éh/’

APPLICATION OF BRITISH~-AMERICAN

/4/5

i OIL PRODUCING COMPANY FOR
PERMISSION TO INSTITUTE A WATER 3

INJECTION PROJECT IN THE BISTI-
LOWER GALLUP OIL POOL, SAN JUAN
"OUNTY, NEW MEZXICO, AND FOR THE
PROMULGATION OF SPECIAL RULES
AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING SAID
PROJECT ‘ i

QRDER OF THE COMMIS SION

BY THE COMMISSION;

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a,m, on May 12, 1959, at
Santa Fe, New Mextco before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner duly appointed by
the Gii Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as-
the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations, “—

NOCW, on this day of June, 1959, the Commirssion, a quorum being
present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and-the
recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S, Nutter, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) Tha: due public notice having been given as required by law, the Com3

mission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof,

{2) That the applicant, British-American Oil' Producing Company, is the
operator of the follﬁwing—described acreage in the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section 1; All
Section 1—2/: All

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: 7 All .

(3) r*CcpSses tu insiitute a water injection project,tor
the purpose of pressure maintenance, on said acreage by the injection of
water into the entire Lower Gallup. perforated intervals of the following-

described wells

British-American Marye Well No, 2, loczted in the
NE/4 NE/4 of Section 12

British-American Marye Well No, 5, located in the
NE /4 SE /4 of Section 1
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;: (4) That the applicant further proposes that special rulés and regul;tion;
i be promulgated to govern the operation of said project, which rules would |
i include a provision permitting the transfer of allowables from injection wells
to producing Q\'ells on the acreage described in Finding No. 2,

‘ (5) That the applicant has established that approval of the subject - :
application will not impair co‘rrelative rights and will result in greater

l‘ ultimate recovery of oil from the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, ;

ITIS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, British-American Oil Producing Company, be

P

and the same is hereby authorized to operate a water injection project-for\
| pressure rnaintenance in the Bisfi-Lower Gallup Oil Pool in San Juan County,
New Mexico, subject to the special rules and regulations for said project as |
hereinaftgr ‘set forth,

{2) That the apnlicant be and the same is hereby authorized, for the pur-

posg of i)fessure maintenance, to convert to water injection in the Lower
Gallup formation the following-described wells:

British- American Marye Well No, 2, located in the
NE/4 NE/4 of Section 12 ]

British-American Marye Well No. 5, located in the
NE/4 SE/4 of Section 1

both in Township 25 Noxrth, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New
Mexico,
(3) That the interval of water injection in the aforesaid wells shall be

between 4858 feet and 4964 feet for the said Ma‘rye Well No, 2 and between

4820 feet and 4914 feet for the said Marye Well No, 5, A

{
(4) That special rules and regulations governing the operation of the ;
above-described water injection project be and the same are hereby promul- |

gated as follows, effective June 1, 1959:

e {

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE

{ BKLIVidH-ANE RICAN GIL FRCDUCING CCMPANY

MARYE WATER INJECTION PROJECT

|
RULE 1. The project area of the British- American Oil Producing Company

Marye Water Injection Pro ject, hereinafter referred to as the "Project,"

1 shall canprise that area described as follows:

——a .
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Case No, 1663

Order No, R-.
TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: i All
Section 12: All

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM 5
Section 35 - All -

RULE 2. The project operator may transfer the allowable for uny duly
authorized water injé"ction well in the project area to any other well or wells
in thé project area producing from the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, provided
that such transfer of allowable shall be in accordance with the restrictions
a;d limitations hereinafter set forth,

RULE 3, That the allowable assigned to any duly authorized water
injection well located in the project area, khich allov able ils to be transferred
to any other well or wells in the project area for production, shall in no
event ex;:eed the producing capacity of the well prior to conversion to water
injection, as determined by the testing procedure prescribed in Rule 4.
Convercsion of producing wells to water injection, or tf\e drilling of new wells
for the purpose of water injection, shall be done only after approval of the
sarne after notice and hearing,

:RULE 4, The allowable assigned to any well which is used for the pur-
pose of water injection shéll be determined by a Z:i-hour test ét a stabiiized
rate of production, which shall be the final Z“i—hour period of a 7E-hour test
throughot which the well shall be produced in the same manner and at a
conS‘faﬁt rate. In no event shall a well receive ar; allowable greatef than its
ability to produce during such test, or greater than top unit allowable for the
pool at the time of such test muitiplied by the well's acreage factor, or
grreater than the current top unit. allowable for the pool during the month of
transfer, multiplied by the well's acreage factor, whichever of the. three is
less, The project operator shall notify all operators offsetting the Project,

acs well as the Commiscion, of the exact time such teste are to be conducted.

Teste may be witnecssed by representatives of the offsetting operation and
the Commission, if they so desire,

RYLE 5, No well in the project area chall be assigned any allowable

transferred from any other well or wells in the project area unle ss and until

. raid well har been approved by the Commission as a duly authorized "Transfer

" Well," To receive approval for any such Transfer Well, the project operator
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DOCKET: __EXAMINER HEARING MAY 12, 1959 No+ 1759

0il Conservation Commission, Mabry Hall, State Capitol, 9 a.m., Santa Fe

The following cases will be heard before DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER:

institute a water injection project in San Juan County, New Mexico, and
for the promulgation of special rules and regulations in connection there~
‘'with. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
co it to institute a water injection project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0Oil 3
o Pool to inject water into the Lower Gallup formation through two wells ;
s in Sections 1 and 12, Township 25 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Applicant further proposes that special rules and regulatlons )
be promulgated governing said project, including the right to transfer '
allowables from injection wells to producing wells. .

T —— ——— —

.\\ CASE 1663 Application of British American Oil Producing Company for permission to

PSSO N THEF s

P

sy D4 ST

CASE 1664:. - Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Ceompany for ‘petmission to institute
a water injection prcject in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the
promulgation of special rules and regulations in connection therewith.
Applicant, in the above-ctyled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
institute a water injection project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool to
inject water into the Lower Gallup formation through two wells located in
Section 6, Township 25 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant further proposes that special rules and regulations be promulgated
governing the project, including but not limited to, conversion of additional
wells to water injecticn without notice 2nd hearing and the transfer of
allowables from injection wells to producing wellse.

CASLE 16065:. Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Company for an order authorizing

= T an LPG.gas injention project in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the
promulgatlon of special rules and regulations in connection therewith.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing a liquefied
petroleum gas=gas injection project in the Bisti~Lower Gallup Oil Pool in
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to inject liquefied petrole-
um gas followed by gas into the Lower Gallup formation through seven wells
in Township 25 North, Range 12 West, and to inject gas into the same for-
mation through three wells in Townships 25 and 26 North, Range 12 West, all
in San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes that special rules and
regulations be promulgated governing said project, such rules being sub-
stantially the same as are set forth in Order R-1315.

CASE 16662 Application of Sunray Mid=Continent Oil Company for approval of a unit
agreement. Applicant, in the above~-styled cause, seeks an order approving
its Central Bisti-Lower Gallup Sand Unit embracing approximately 7389 acres

2 of federal, state, and allotted Indian lands in the Bigsti-Lower Gallup 0il

2 ‘ Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

; CASE 1667: Application of Atlantic Refining Company for an automatic custody transfer

’ . system. Applicant, in the above=styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
it to install an automatic custody transfer system utilizing positive dis-
placement meters to transfer custody of oil produced on its Navajo Lease
comprising certain acreage in Township 31 North, Range 16 West, Horseshoe-
Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
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| Case No, 1663 :
Order No., R-__ i

|

3
4‘ shall file application with the Secretary-Director of the Commission for per-
E miscsion to transfer allowable to the well, setting forth therein the well's |
} ‘ ' \: current allowable and the maximum allowable which will be assigned to the ‘
- well, Copies of the application shall be provided to all operators of wells
offsetting the pr.oration unit on which the transfer well is located, The
Secretary-Director may ,des;gnate the well as a Transfer Well subject to the
maximum expected allowable for the well if, within 20 days after receiving

the application, no objection to the designation is received, The Secretary-

‘Director maygrant immediate designation as a Transfer Well provided

waivers of objection are received from all such offset operators,
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‘i’v' LAW OFFICES OF e e A "\,C.
¥ Ve i . Lot
MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING, ROEHL & HARRIS
. SIMMS BUILDING e

J. R.MODRALL TR
AUGUSTUS T. SEYTMOUR P. O. BOX 488 JRPTOS A D -
s eamenine AtmuouEReUR, NEw Meseo 1+
GEORGE T. HARRIS TeLEPHRONE CHAPEL 3-4514 - J - y
O e E ‘ /Y/_, orfu F. SIMMS (1885-1854) B

DEAN P, KIMBALL

’ § LELAND S.SEOBERRY £
}’é BURNS M.ERREBO Aprll 2l, 1959 -
g'x, ALLEN C.DEWEY ’
&

0il Conservation Commission A
State of New Mexico ' P

b Sl A R TN

125 Mabry Hall e
Santa Fe, New Mexico : ’
Gentlemen: ;
Enclosed in triplicate is the application of !
The Br_itish-American'Oil Producing Company for per-
mission to convert two wells in the Bisti-Lower Gallup
Pool to water injection wells and to transfer their
aliowable to other wells on its Marye and Marye B Ieases.
It is our understanding that you plan to set this o
case for hearing on May 12, 1959.
Very truly yours, j
\
Durns H. Errebo
* BHE:me ’ ;
Enc. 3
ce: Mr. George W. Murphy
.
(\ L
}7 w/u
('j}_.
f
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BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL_CONSERVATION co, s SSECN

__EXHIBIT NO,
CASE NO. h__‘__‘__/éé =,

=
‘ TEST
WATER INJECTIVITY .
LOJER CALLUY SAND |
i Douthit "B" #3, NW SE Seoction 20-26R-.13W |
| |
sig Injectdvity Rate, PWEM »
I
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CrisMICAL ANALYSIS (i
___BRITISH-AMERICAN'S DOUTHIT WATLR SUPPLY WELL #2
1440°% FEL, 2200% FSL, Seotion 28-2(N-13W
San_Juan County, New Mexieo . ...

Total dissolved solids 3240 ppm
Sodivm . 937.
Iron ‘ 11
Barium 0
Calcium ' 31
Magnesium ) 6
Chlorides B 150
Bicarbonates 1165
Sulpimtes - 940 -
Hydrogen Sulphides 13.6
Carbon Dioxide ' 12
Oxygen 0
Procipitated solids 217
Ferrous Sulphides 24,7
Calcium Carbonates 12,4
Silica , 163.5
Organic A 16,5
SG 1,004
it 8,1

In a ¢losed system this supply water from the Cliff House-

Merefee sands would be compatible with Gallup sand pruducod ‘

water and would have no detrimental effect upon the-
formation.

BEFORE EXAMINER N T‘:‘i
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LAW OFFICES OF

, o ::\'\ \J_'-‘ i )
MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING, RoOEHL & HARRIS

b )
w0 BlMMs BULDING
J.R.MODRALL PR
AUGUSTUS T. SEYMOUR .- " ' Lo ! P, 0. BOX 466
JAMES E.SPERLING O

S OSERH B RGrdL AILBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO

GEORGE 7. HARRIS
DANIEL A,SISK

TELEPHONE CHAPEL 3-4514

DEAN P, KIMBALL

May 1%, 1959
LIZLAND S.SEDBERRY

BURNS H,ERREBO

ALLEN C.DEWEY

0il Conservation Commission
Mabry Hall
— State Capitol
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter
Re:

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to your request at the hearing on the
" above matter, I am enclosing a written statement of The

Case No. 1663

JOHN F, SIMMS (1885-1954)

. British-American 0il Producing Company, to be made a part
of the record, wherein British-aAmerican agrees to injec-

tion of water into the entire perforated Lower Galiup

sand in its Marye Nos. 2 and 5 instead of injection into
the upper zone only as proposed at the hearing.

Very truly yours,

Mmﬁ/r—?

BHE :mbf

cc: Mr. George W. Murphy
The British-American
01l Producing Company’

N

(Enclosure)

L Ep - B ——
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The Brrrgsim-Asmriasy; O PRODuCIy G CoMpayyg

DENVER 1, COLORADO

PRODUCTION & ENGINEERING DEPT, May 13, 1959 ADDRESS ALL CGRRESPONDENCE TO

' - DENVER CLUB BUILDING
POST OFFICE BOX 180

Neﬁ Mexico 01l and Gas Conservation Commission
_ . 107 Mabry Hall, Capitol Building
. Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention of Mr. D, S. Mutter

Re: British-American's Application To
Form a Barrler System Bstwsen Ths
Central Bisti Unit and Proposed
West Bisti Upit, Case Nugber 1663

Gentlemen:

In our hearing before you on May 12, 1959, we requested authority to i
set & bridge plug in our Marye #2 and Marye #5 wells located in
NE NE Section 12 and NE SE Section 1-T25N~R13W, These two wells

will be converted to water injection wells, In our testimony, we
requested authority to set a bridge plug below zone #1 of the lower
Gallup sand thus eliminating zone #2 and zone #3 from water injection,
Our opinion was that zone #2 and zons #3 contributed very little to
primary production in the West Bisti Unit and was not developed

west of the barrier,

L In Sunray?a application requesting authority to set up the barrier
'4 . system, Case Number 1664, they requested authority to inject water

s B into the entire lower Gallup sand, Our attorney made a statement
. for British-American that we would not oppose Sunray?s proposition f
to inject water into the lower Gallup sand, Therefore, in compliance

- with your request, we are herein making the statement for the record
that British-American is agreeable to not setting bridge plugs in the
two water injection wells and that British-American is agreeable to
injecting water into the entire perforated lower Gallup sand,

Very truly yours, *

THE BRITISH-AMPRICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY

/4

Assistant General Superintendent

) -7
.

A4

WR/f1le

cc: Mr, F, A, Norris

ot
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BEFCRE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THEkSTATE OF NEW MEXICO

_IN THE MATTER OF THE AP?iICATION OF

THE BRITISH-AMERICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY

TO CONVERT ITS MARYE WELLS NOS. 2 and 5

TO WATER INJECTION WELLS AND TO TRANSFER Ccase No.
THE ALLOWABLE THEREFROM TO OTHER WELLS

ON ITS MARYE AND MARYE B LEASES,

BISTI-LOWER GALLUP OIL POOL, SAN JUAN

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

TO THE HONORABLE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF
NEW MEXICO:

Comes now The British-American 0il Producing Company, appli-
cant herein, and respectfully alleges and states as follows:

1. That it is the owner and operator of the following oil
wells located in the Bisti-Lower Gallup Pool:

Marye No. 2 located in the NELNEL of Section 12,
and Marye No. 5 located in the NELSEL of Section
1, Township 25 North, Range 13 West,  NMPM.

2. That as a part of a program of fluid injection into
said oil pool, applicant proposes to convert its Marye No. 2

.and Marye No. 5 wells to injection wells.

3. .That applicant proposes to transfer the allowables of

"~ said wells to other wells on its Marye and Marye B Leases.

4. That the granting of this application will prevent
waste and will not result in the impairment of correlative

rights of any party.
WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this matter be set for
hearing, that notice thereof be given as required by law
and that after such hearing applicant be granted the relief
sought and such other relief as may be indicated.
THE BRITISH-AMERICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY

by MODRA SKYMOUR, SPERLING, ROEHL & HARRLS
by

A

Burns H. Errebo
P. 0. Box 466
Albuvquerque, New Mexico
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(3IRITISH - ANMUERICAN
DOUTHIT WATER SUPPLY WELL.
NO. 2 |

1440 FEL § 2200 FSL, Sec.28-26NR-13W.
gaN JUAN CO, N M.

. STATIC FLUID LFVEL @ 8587
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ﬁEFORE THE OlL CONSERVATION COMMIS SION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
t CALLED BY THE OIL CCNSERVATION
' COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
i THE PURPO SE QOF CONSIDERING;

CASE NO, 1663
Order No, R-1416

- APPLICATION OF BRITISH-AMERIC AN

1 01, PRODUCING COMPANY FOR

i PERMIS SION TO INSTITUTE A WATER
! INJECTION PROJECT IN THE BISTI.

| LOWER GALLUP OlL POOL, SAN JUAN
1 COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND FOR THE
1 PROMULGATION OF SPECIAL RULES

! AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING SAID
[ PROJECT

This causé came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m, on May 12, 1959, at

Sante Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner duly appointed by
ithe Oil Conservatior Commi ssion of New Meoxico, hereinaftexr referred to as

- lema *Commission,”" in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Comiaission Rules

and R.mlc

present, having considered the appii cation, the evidence adduced, and the
recommendations of thc Examiner, Danlel 5, Nutter, and being fully advised
'in the premises,

i

! () That due public notieo having been given as requi red by law, the
Comml ssion has jusisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof,

|

i {2) That the applicant, British- American Oil Producing Compaay, is the

‘operatoy of the following-described acreage in the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil
Pool. San Juas County, New Mexico:

H l

3 Y
Sectlioa Lt All
i Sectioa 12; All

WNS 3 WEST 2
Section 35; All T

3
t

NOW, ea this<Z. " day of June, 1959, the Commi ssion, a Quorum being |
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i
i

i
{
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‘ Case No, 1663
i Order No. R.1414

, (3) That the applicant proposes to institute a water injection project, for
| the purpose of pressure maintenance, on sald acreage by the injection of :

" water into the eative Lower Gallup perforated intervals of the following-
| dascribed wells;

" British-American Marye Well No, 2, located in the
NE/4 NE/4 of Section 12

B i . Britishe American Marys Well No, 5, located in the

é? - NE/4 3E/4 of Section 1 ‘
both in TownsMp 25 North Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mextco.

{4} That the appucmt further propons that special rules and regulations
! be promulgsted teo govern the operation of sald project, which rules would in.

| | elade a provision permitting the transfer of allowables from infsction wells to

iproducing wells on the acreage described {in Fiading No, 2, ~

{5} That the appliceat has estabii shed that approval of the ssbJeet appii-
| cation wiil not impair correlative rights and will result ia greater ultimate
irecovery of ofl fyom the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool,

(1) That the applicant, Britizh- American Oil Producing Compaay, be and |
ithe same {s hereby authorised ic operate a water injectica project for pressure
|maintenance in the Blati-Lowey Gallup Oil Pool in San Juan County, New L
iMextco, subject to the special rules and regalationn for sa’d project as here~ |
éuuftct set for th,

(2) That the applicant be and the same is hereby auiliowiasd; o7 the pur-
pose of pressure maintenance, to convert to water lnjection in the Lower Gauup

formation, the following-described wells; [

Briticsh- American Marye Well No, 2, located in the
NE /4 NE/4 of Section 12

! British- American iiarye Well No, 5, iocated in the

i NE/4 SE/4 of Section 1

i}

&u Ln Townsehip 25 North, Range 13 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New
i exico,

(3) That the interval of water injection in the aforesaid wells shail be
between 4858 feet ard 4964 feet for the said Marye Well No, 2 and between
A820 feet and 4914 feet for the sal d Marye Well No, 8,

r;: (4 That :pecid rules and reguiations goveralag the cpsration of the shove-
described water injection project be and the same are hereby promulgated as
follows, effertive June 1, 1959:

A e
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" Case No. 1863
- Ordex No., R-1416

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE
BRITISH-AMCRICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY

| RULE 1. The project area of the British- American Oil Producing Company
. Marye Watex injection Project, herei nafter referred to as the "Project," shall
. comp¥ise that srsa described as follows:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 1 All
Section 12; All
B o P R — w o P
Section 35; All

RULE £, The project operator may transter the silowable for any duly
'authoﬂud water injection well in the project area to any other well or wells
11n the project area producing from the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, provided

sthat such transfer of allowable shall be in accordance with the restyrictions mdr
llmltatlons hereinafter set forth,

: RULE 3. That the allowable assigned to any duly authori zed water injec-
tlon wall located ta the project area, which allowsble is te be transferved to
{any other well or wells in the project area for production, shall in no event :
Qneccd the produci ng cepacity of the well prior to conversion to water tnjcctioa.
ias determined by the t2sting procedure preseribed in Rule 4, Conversion of )

1prodncing wells to water injection, or the drilling of new wells for the purpose '

,of wster {njection, shall be done only aftexr approval of the same after notice and
'hurtnz.

1‘ . i

i BULE 4. The allowable assigned to any well which is used for the purpose.
oi water i njection shall be determined by a 24-houy test at & stabl iized rata of

-production. which shail be the fi nal 24-hour period of & 72-hour test throughout
‘which the well shall be produced in the same mansier and at a constant rate, .
Iln no aveat shall a well recel ve an allowable greater than iis abi lity to produce.
during such test, or greater than top unit allowabie for the pool at the time of ,
puch test maltiplied by the well's acreage factor, or greater than the current toj
unit allowable for the pool duri ng the month of transfer, multiplied by the wcu'n
pcrcngc factor, whichever of the three is less, The project operator shali
potify all operators offsetting the Project, as well as the Commission, of the
‘exact time such tests are vo be conducted, Tests may be witnesced by repre-
uentutivcs of the offsetting operation and the Commission, if they so desire,

RULE 3. No well in the project area shall be assigned any allowable trmsvf
ferred frem amy other well or wells in the project area unless and uatil said
weu has been approvod by the Commisslon as & duly authorized "Tranefer
aii To receive approvai for any such Transfer Weu, the project operator
;hnll #i le appli cation with the Seeretary.Director of the Commission for per-
mis sion to transfer allowable to the well, setting forth therei n the well's current
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nllowable and the maximum allowable which will be assigned to the weil, :
Copi es of the appli cation shall be provided to all operators of wells o!fsctting o
‘the proration unit on which the transfer well is located, The Secretary-Director |
' may designate the well as a Transfer Well subject to the maxi mum expected :
‘allowable for the well if, within 20 days after receiving the application, no ;
" objection to the designation iz recelved. The Secretary-Director may grant i
,lmmedi ate designation as a Transfer Well provi ded waiveérs of objection are
g recctved frora all such offset operators,

p DONE at Santa Fe, New IMexico, on the day and year hereinsbove ‘
,dcslgnatcd. f

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ClL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

g 2 /{ .44,94/

| ( ; JOHN BURROUGHS, Chdrmu | |

MURRAY E, MORGAN, Member




